Minutes for SMPTO General Meeting at IFES Library 
4/19/18 at 6:00 PM
I. Call to order/Welcome

· The meeting was called to order by the PTO President, Jodi Jumper, at 6:09 PM.
· Introductions were made by the PTO Board, the Principals and meeting attendees.

a. Those in attendance included:  Jodi Jumper (PTO President), Jennifer Metz (Co-VP of IFES), Mrs. Reed (IFES Principal), Mr. Boley (Rice Principal), Melanie Reifsteck (Co-VP of IFES), Shelley Barrick (Co-VP of Rice), Melissa Barnhart (Secretary), Charlie Bailey (Co-VP of Rice), Lori Kappen (Co-Treasurer), and Suzanne Shriner (Co-Treasurer). We had 6 additional people attend the meeting.
· Those who attended the meeting were asked to sign in on the attendance sheet. 
II. Approval of Minutes from previous meeting
· Jennifer Metz made a motion to approve the March 2018 minutes. Charlie Bailey seconded the motion. Please note: Copies of the meeting minutes are posted on the PTO website at www.smpto.com.  
III. Principal Reports/School Board Representative 
Mr. Boley - Rice Report 

· Mr. Boley reported that the school year is quickly coming to an end.
· He stated that all grades at Rice will be taking field trips during the beginning of May. 
· Field days are approaching and families will be receiving information from Mr. Waynick soon.
· Mr. Boley mentioned that kindergarten registration was held last week and close to 100 5-year olds came through Rice.
Mrs. Reed- IFES Report
· Mrs. Reed reported that tomorrow, April 20, 2018, will be the 5th grade growth talk.
· She mentioned that next week will be 4th grade Science PSSA Testing and then IFES is all done with PSSA Testing for the year.

· There will be an Art Night held on May 26, 2018 at IFES and so far 80 people have sent an RSVP to attend. 
· Mrs. Reed reported IFES also has a lot of field trips coming up.

· On May 8, 2018 the 5th Grade Spring Band and Chorus Concert will be held.

· On May 22, 2018 4th grade has the Share Program which is a mini-concert held during the day.
School Board Representative  

· No report was provided at this meeting. 

IV. Treasurer’s Report
· Suzanne Shriner provided a summary of the account balances, income and expenses for the month of March 2018.  
Income: The major sources of income from March included repayment of a Bubblethon donation recalled ($50.00), Iron Forge Book Fair ($7,246.66), and Spirit Gear sales ($514.12).  

Expenses: The major expenses for March 2018 included Groovy Movie/Spring Fling decor ($187.70), Silent Auction expenses ($110.58), educational teacher grants ($3,048.15), and Iron Forge Book Fair expenses ($7,078.02).
Account Balances:  As of 3/31/18, the checking account balance was $26,825.49, the 

raffle account balance was $100.00 and the savings account balance was $10,041.64 for a total of 
$36,967.13 
Suzanne stated that the SMPTO will still need to spend about $4,500.00 for Bubbling Over and 
Forge Ahead Days. There will also be expenses for Teacher Appreciation Week coming up. She 
mentioned that there will be leftover money in the Assembly line item. She is projecting a budget 
meeting to be held in June or July 2018. 
V. Correspondence

· Melissa Barnhart shared 4 thank you cards received since our last meeting. The first thank you card was from Mrs. Watkins and Mrs. Santana, along with all of their students who hand-signed the card as well. It was a thank you "for the very generous donation of current children's literature for our classrooms." The 3rd grade teachers sent a thank you note for the Greg Tang materials and the kindergarten teachers sent a note thanking the SMPTO for the Puzzlets. Both items were purchased using educational teacher grants. The last card was received from Mrs. McBride, IFES teacher, who thanked the SMPTO for the snacks during conference week, as well as for the two coding books from the book fair. 
VI. Chair/Committee Reports
a. 
Box Tops-  For the 2017-18 school year, our Box Top chair will be Kris Simon. Please try to 
utilize the forms provided as they are easier to count the box tops and credit students/ 
classrooms for the contests, but using the designated form is not required. ALSO, please make 
sure the box tops are NOT expired. PLEASE make sure that you include the student's name, 
classroom and teacher on any Box Top submissions so the student may be credited appropriately 
for their submissions. At tonight's meeting, Kris stated that the last contest of the year is 
currently underway and will end on May 11th. She also showed everyone the trophy that will 
travel between the schools. There are two separate golden scissor trophies that will be awarded to 
the winning class in each school. She also noted that families will be able to drop off Box Tops 
during May Fair.    
b. 
May Fair- Jodi stated that May Fair will be held two weeks from Saturday on May 5, 2018. The 
Time to Sign Up sheets are out and many volunteers are still needed. She said that the food 
donation slots are almost full. Volunteers of time or food are entered into a drawing for prizes 
and receive 20 free tickets for the event. The deadline for those incentives ends tomorrow. She 
reviewed what will be included at the event: inflatables, pony rides, Silent Auction, Teacher 
Raffle, Great Wolf Lodge Raffle (which Jennifer Varner updated at currently $655.00), walking 
tacos, Philly Pretzels, and other baked goods. Ashley Garancheski, chair of the Silent Auction, 
stated that donations for baskets are needed. She has 50-60 other donations so far. She also asked 
for assistance with picking up items donated from Ashcombe's the day of or day before May 
Fair. The Teacher Raffle is being coordinated by Mrs. Vincent and Mrs. Sheaffer. Students will 
buy tickets at May Fair for that attraction. 

c. 
Teacher Appreciation Week-  The dates will be May 7-11, 2018, the week after May Fair. Jodi 
stated that there will be something special every day of the week, but did not want to reveal too 
much with some teachers present at the meeting. 
VII. Old Business 
a. IFES Friday Fun Event/Spring Luau- Jodi reported that the event was fantastic and a lot of fun. There were around 260 students from IFES in attendance. She said that the deejay did a wonderful job. 
VIII. New Business
a. Teacher Grant Requests- Jodi stated that there is no money left in this line item and the SMPTO will not be accepting anymore requests this school year.
b. SMPTPO Elections- SMPTO elections were held with the following positions filled:

Jodi Jumper (returning as President for another 2-year term), Shelley Barrick (returning as Co-VP of Rice for a 1-year term), Charlie Bailey (returning as Co-VP of Rice for another 2-year term), Cheryl Lyles (Co-VP of IFES for a 2-year term), and Lori Kappen (Co-Treasurer for a 2-year term). Congratulations to all!
IX. Announcements 
· Jodi announced that Jennifer Metz will be leaving the SMPTO after 5 years of service and she will greatly be missed.  
X. Open Floor/ Miscellaneous 
XI. Adjournment

· The meeting adjourned at 6:36 PM. The motion to adjourn was made by Charlie Bailey and seconded by Jennifer Metz. 
· Respectfully submitted for approval at the next PTO meeting by Melissa Barnhart, SMPTO Secretary.  
Our next PTO meeting will be held on May 17, 2018 at 6pm
